# APPENDIX C

### Stone, Derek

From: Humphreys, Nickii
Sent: 22 September 2021 10:00

To: Mason, Hugh (Cllr)

Cc: Stone, Derek; Robson, Debra

Subject: RE: Re Kwiki-Mart, 111-113 Albert Road

### **Dear Councillor Mason**

Many thanks for the confirmation - we will be in further contact with you in due course with dates and times of the future hearing should you wish to attend and make these representations in person.

Kind regards Nickii

### Nickii Humphreys Licensing Manager

Portsmouth City Council
Directorate of Culture, Leisure and Regulatory Services
Licensing Service
Civic Offices
Guildhall Square
Portsmouth
Hants
PO1 2AL



Report a business that is operating unsafely



From: Mason, Hugh (Cllr)

Sent: 22 September 2021 09:16

To: Humphreys, Nickii

Subject: RE: Re Kwiki-Mart, 111-113 Albert Road

Dear Nickii,

I am content that my observations can be considered a representation.

#### **Hugh Mason**

From: Humphreys, Nickii

Sent: 21 September 2021 15:51

To: Mason, Hugh (Cllr)

Cc: Stone, Derek

Subject: RE: Re Kwiki-Mart, 111-113 Albert Road

#### Dear Councillor Mason

Many thanks for your comments in relation to these premises.

Can I confirm that you wish your comments to form a representation in respect of this review application and be considered by the Licensing Sub-Committee in due course when a hearing is held?

Kind regards Nickii

## Nickii Humphreys Licensing Manager

Portsmouth City Council
Directorate of Culture, Leisure and Regulatory Services
Licensing Service
Civic Offices
Guildhall Square
Portsmouth
Hants
PO1 2AL



Report a business that is operating unsafely



From: Mason, Hugh (Cllr)

**Sent:** 21 September 2021 14:57

To: Humphreys, Nickii

Subject: Re Kwiki-Mart, 111-113 Albert Road

Dear Nickii,

The problem with Kwiki Mart is not so much the staff serving in the store but a) the clientele they attract, especially later in the evening and in the early hours, some of whom are inebriate before they arrive, b) the fact that there is very frequently a professional beggar sitting close to the cash machine outside and c) that the door staff, when on, do not seem to be as well trained as in the Co-op along the road. I do not think that the management can be blamed for the early hours drinking fraternity using the bus stop opposite as a lounge bar. I think that it would help were the hours of the shop licence to have an end time at the same time as the bars in Albert Road.

Hugh Mason (Cllr)